
Skirts: 
Parents/carers will have a choice: 

• to either purchase the official plain black pleated HLS skirt with school logo. This skirt 
will have one logo on it, not two, to reduce the cost to parents/carers. 

• Or: to purchase a plain, black, pleated skirt with no logo that is of an appropriate 
length that sits just on or above the knee and is not rolled up or worn high above 
the knee. 

(Please note: The current Years 10 and 11 are the last two year groups who can wear 
straight skirts if they fit appropriately. Younger year groups will not be able to wear these).  
 
Trousers: 
Girls will no longer be required to wear trousers featuring the Higham Lane logo. Trousers 
must be plain, black polyester. They should be tailored and suitable for business wear, in 
good condition and not fraying. These trousers tend to be looser in fit and style.  
Unacceptable items include: cords, cotton, denim or flares. Trousers that are skin-tight such 
as leggings and also that limit the ability to tuck shirts in, trousers that are cropped and/or 
sit above the ankle.  
 
If there is a financial reason why this may not be possible, please let the school know and 
we will endeavour to assist you.  We have quite a large supply of clean, donated uniform 
which is available free of charge and which you are welcome to contact us about.   
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